26th Sunday in Ordinary Time                                           September 30, 2012                                                                                                                              
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If you hand causes you to stumble, cut it off; it is better for you to 

enter life maimed than to have two hands and to go to hell...(Mark 9:43)
WELCOME TO

THE PARISH UNIT OF

ST. BERNARD’S (Moncton)

SAINT VINCENT (Sackville)

SAINT CLEMENT (Port Elgin)

& SAINT BARTHOLOMEW (Melrose)

† MASS SCHEDULE †

St. Bernard’s:  Thurs. @ 9:30 am; Sat. @ 4 pm & Sun. @ 11 am
St. Vincent: Sunday @ 9 am; St. Clement & St. Bartholomew: Sat. @ 7 pm (alternating)

Priest is available for Confessions prior to Saturday Mass upon request.

PASTORAL MINISTRY TEAM:
Priest Moderator: Rev. Allison S. Carroll                   Social Justice:
Claudia McCloskey                  
Liturgy: Rick Shaw, Deb Gillespie                     Adult Faith:
Dr. Andrew Wilson
Catechetics:  Carolyn O’Blenis              

STAFF:
Secretary:    Darlene McGraw, sbhf@rogers.com
Custodian:
Rick Cormier
                
Catechetical Coordinator:  Lorella Dunnett, lorella_st.bernards@hotmail.com

Facilities & Activities Coordinator:  Sam Ermen

OFFICE: 43 Botsford St. Moncton, NB E1C 4W9 Phone 857-0425 Fax 857-9565 

Web Site:  www.stbernardschurch.ca
OFFICE HOURS: Mon. to Fri.. 9:00 AM– 12 PM and 1:00 PM – 4:00 PM 
Mass Intentions for this Week

Thurs.   Oct.  04th @  9:30 AM—late Bernice O'Hara

Patricia MacLellan
Sat.        Oct.  06th @  4:00 PM—anniv. late Carla Bobby

Bobby family


Sun. 
Oct.  07th @11:00 AM—late Mike O'Neill


Emily & Brenda Hay
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OFFERINGS from last week—Sept. 22nd & 23rd, 2012 

Envelopes (303) $5,842.44 Loose $ 663.28
Karing Kitchen $ 9.15 Religious Education (5) $ 65.00
Capital Expenditure - (17) $ 618.15 Needs of the Cdn Church (49) $ 775.00
Thank you for your generous and continued support!
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS

· 3rd Tuesday of the Month @ 6:30 pm – Carmelites 

· Last Saturday of every month @ 8 AM --Prayer for Priests in the main church 

· Thursday –Circle of Friends after 9:30 AM Mass 
· RCIA –Wednesday @ 7 PM.  
· Rosary for the Unborn--Tuesdays @ 7:30 PM

· Baptisms – Next Scheduled Baptisms will be September 30, 2012 @ 2 PM
· Oct. 1st-- Monday--CWL--Rosary, meeting, etc. --  see CWL section of bulletin 

· Oct. 2nd & 16h--Tuesdays -- Next Baptism Preparation Course
· Nov. 07th-Wednesday @ 7 PM--Mass of the Deceased

· Nov. 10th-Saturday -- Holly Tea @ 2 -- 4 PM
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Prayers for our Troops…we pray for all those who serve………….we pray for Cpl. Ben Goodwin, son of Stephen & Ann Goodwin, Pvt. A.J. Poirier, son of John & Jackie Poirier, and Basil Rose, brother-in-law of Lew & Anne Cummings.
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Ecclesiastes3…Under every season there is a time…

A TIME TO HEAL… We remember in our prayers those who are sick... May Cox, David Babineau, Anne Stevenson, Charles Owens, Carl Petersen, and Tom Melanson.
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A TIME TO MOURN……….our sincere sympathies to the family of.... Reginald Mahoney.
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Thanksgiving Day -- Monday, October 8th -- Please note that the office will be closed for observance of this holiday.

Vision Bookstore:  Monthly sales:  Come visit us at 452 Amirault St., Dieppe (Diocesan Centre) on Fri. Oct. 5th, 9 AM-4 PM and take advantage of a special monthly sale where all books and CDs (in stock) will be reduced by 10%.  Info: www.visionbookstore.ca


LET’S MAKE OUR CHURCH ENVIRONMENT A SCENT FREE ZONE!!!
From the Offices of Faith Development
To contact us please call 857-9531
Ellen, ext. 227 or ellen.diocesemoncton@nb.aibn.com; 
Deb, ext. 296 or deb.diocesemoncton@gmail.com; 
Trevor, ext. 289 or trevord.diocese@gmail.com 
We Believe ... What? Rediscovering the Creed: The final presentation of the Creed series takes place on Thursday, October 4 at Holy Family Church Hall from 7:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. Holy Catholic Church will be facilitated by Claudette Derdaele and Andrew Wilson.
A Mass of Thanksgiving: On October 11th, 2012, we will celebrate the 50th anniversary of the opening of the Second Vatican Council. To commemorate this extraordinary event, Pope Benedict XVI has named October 11, 2012 - November 24, 2013 the Year of Faith - a time for all Roman Catholics to reconnect with their faith by rediscovering and renewing their relationship with Christ and his Church. In celebration of this significant event in the history of our Church, and to launch the Year of Faith in our archdiocese, Archbishop Valéry Vienneau will preside at the Liturgy of the Eucharist at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, Riverview at 6:30 p.m. Following the mass there will be a reception hosted by the Ladies Society of Immaculate Heart of Mary. We hope you are able to join us.
Christian Community and Catechesis - Session 2: People of Faith: Witnessing to the Good News of Jesus Christ takes place on Wed., Oct. 17th from 6:30 --  9:00 p.m. at St. Bernard's Church Hall. These sessions, which total 8 in number, are taking place monthly throughout the year, and are offered to all who are interested in exploring their role in accompanying others on the journey of faith. Those who do baptismal and marriage preparation, RCIA, youth ministry, parish and family faith formation would find participation in these sessions of particular value - although they began in Sep. it is not too late to join us. Those who complete 7 of the 8 sessions will receive a certificate of participation. Sessions are facilitated by Mike Jeffries and Ellen Bennett. Mike is a member of the Archdiocese's Adult Faith Commission and a member of the Pastoral Ministry Team at Blessed Elizabeth of the Trinity pastoral unit. Contact Ellen to register.
Theology on Tap - Young people in their 20s and 30s are invited to attend Theology on Tap, a program designed to connect faith and daily life. The next event will take place on Thurs., Ocy. 18th at 7 PM at the Tide and Boar Gastropub (700 Main Street in Moncton). Guest speaker will be Craig Murphy, chaplain with Corrections Canada, who will speak about "Being the 'u' and 'i' in Community". Each participant will be responsible for their own food and beverage. Please register with Trevor Droesbeck at the Office of Youth Faith Development. Email: trevord.diocese@gmail.com. Phone: 857-9531 ext 289.
ARCHDIOCESE OF MONCTON LITURGY FORMATION PROGRAM

Last chance to register for the 2nd session of the Liturgy Formation Program being held on Oct. 12/13, at Holy Family Church, Falkland Street, Moncton: Music in Worship with Heather Reid, who is a member of the National Council on Liturgy and the Sacraments.

Registration forms are available in the parishes. Contact info. for  Deb Gillespie or Ellen Bennett is above.  Please note: Registration and payment should be received on the Fri. prior to the course.  
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CONGRATULATIONS!



BRUNCH – Knights of Columbus Council 1310  (84 Broadway St.) - Sun., Sep. 30th from 8:30 to 12:30.  Cost: Adults $6, Children (under 12 years of age) $2, children under 5 free.
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 CWL MEETING 

October 1st -- Starts @ 6 PM with the Rosary in church prior to meeting. 
At 6:30 -- Pot Luck Supper, Regular Meeting;  bring a non-perishable item for Karing Kitchen. Dues can be paid.  Guest Speaker Claudia McCloskey to give presentation on Social Justice.
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 St. Bernard's Catholic Women’s League Holly Tea & Sale
The annual St. Bernard's Catholic Women’s League Holly Tea and Sale will be held on Saturday, November 10th from 2 PM to 4 PM in the church basement, 43 Botsford St.  There will be a bake table, craft table, white elephant table and door prizes.  Tickets $10.00/adult and $3.50 children, under 12, and will be available at the door and parish office or by calling Donna Shaw @ 382-0503 or Norma Gibson at 855-8236.   

Parishioners wishing to donate sweets for the tea or baked goods and crafts for the sale can do so, and all donations are gratefully appreciated by our Council.

Your CWL is committed to supporting the Parish Capital Campaign to assist with on-going improvements in our church.  Again this year we will be selling tickets on a beautiful “Holiday Gift Basket” with draw date of Monday, Dec. 3rd during our December meeting.   All proceeds from the ticket sales on the basket will again be donated to the Parish Capital Campaign.  

Cost of the ticket is $1.00 each; 3 for $2.00 or $4.00 for a book of 6.  Tickets can be purchased through CWL members, the parish office or by calling Donna Shaw.  Last year, we raised $2,473.00 through our ticket sales and all proceeds were donated to St. Bernard’s Capital Campaign.
Our Holly Tea has been a long-standing tradition at St. Bernard’s dating back to the early 1950’s and we thank all parishioners for their continued support of all CWL activities and events.  
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HOLY FAMILY FUND RAISING DINNER – SUNDAY OCTOBER 21ST
Holy Family Parish Hall will be the setting for a outstanding seven course dinner on October 21st, with all the food being sourced from within a hundred miles of Moncton.  Live music and an auction will be featured between courses.  Tickets are limited to 80, so it would be   prudent to call early for yours!  Cost is $50.00, and a tax receipt for $25.00 will be issued. Call Blessed Elizabeth of the Trinity office at 386-6178,  Gerard Collins at 866-3906 or Mick Standing at 855-4747.
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Hello everyone  -- My name is Lorella Dunnett, and I just recently joined the parish office of St. Bernard’s Church, as Catechetical Coordinator. Some of you may know me as teaching Grade 2 for the past four years.  I am very excited to get started in my new role, and am looking forward in meeting many of you as I settle in to my new position.  

Catechism will start this Sunday, Sep. 30th for those levels that do have catechists/helpers in place.  If your child has not received a call that means that there is no catechists and or helper available to accommodate their grade level.

Anyone who is new to our parish or has children six years of age can register their child by contacting me at the office 857-0425, please leave me a message and I will get back to you as soon as possible, or feel free to email me at lorella_st.bernards@hotmail.com .

If your child is already registered in our Catechism Program the registration is carried forward each year.  However there will be registration for new children/parishioners entering our program for the first  time  Sunday, Sep. 30th, after the 11:00 AM Mass on the stage.. All are welcome.  
There is still a need for both Catechist and helpers.
If you are interested in helping out, either catechist or helper please contact me. There is screening that needs to be done and this requires time, so to prevent delays I would appreciate hearing from you as soon as possible.  
Thank you to everyone for being so welcoming and look forward to an exciting year.  
Lorella Dunnett
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
All families that have children attending catechism here at St. Bernard's Parish must be registered with St. Bernard's Parish.  If you are not already registered, you may register one of the following ways: 
1. Online @ www.stbernardschurch.ca 
2. Parish Registration forms are available at the entrances of the church.  Just fill one in and either drop it in the collection or drop it off at the office.
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Congratulations to Sister Kelly!
Sr. Norah Kelly, beloved teacher in Moncton and coordinator of catechetics at St. Bernard's for many years, celebrates 75 years of religious life as a Sister of Charity. She currently resides at Ruth Ross Residence in Saint John. We thank Sr. Kelly for her years of dedicated service and remember her in a special way in our prayers.
Young family in need of help.  This weekend, a young families apartment burnt and everything was lost. They have a son who is 8, a 2 year old daughter and a baby boy on the way in 3 weeks. If you or anyone you know has anything they could donate….clothing, toys, furniture, etc…please contact Cathy Hébert (VON) at 523-8161, and she will gladly make the arrangements for pick up….
May your constant love be with us, Lord, as we put our hope in you.

Psalms 33:22
 1st Saturday of the Month Mass will be celebrated at St. Bernard's Church, Oct. 6th @ 9:30 AM.  All are welcome.
Our Lady of the Rosary will be celebrated on Sunday, October 7th @ St. Bernard's church @ 7 PM.  All are welcome.
Needs of the Church in Canada -- September 29/30, 2012
Each year the Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishops (CCCB) is asked to speak out, give leadership, and provide guidelines for the faithful on a wide variety of topics.  In order to be able to make sound judgements on modern topics, they must have the benefit of research and expert advice.  Research and gathering information require staff, time, and money.  Through the yearly Bishops' collection for the needs of the Church in Canada, an appeal is made to all Catholics to be generous in supporting the work of their Bishops at the Conference level.  Please note that September 29th & 30th, 2012 are designated as the National Collection Day for the Needs of the Church in Canada.
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